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	PRESIDENT’ S MESSAGE

by Joan Schwartzman

This year we thank you all for voting for the library. It was a fantastic percentage of our voters that went to the polls to keep all nineteen of our city libraries open.  You can get details by reading Holly’s article.
	A Happy New Year! Grant that I
May bring no tear to any eye
When this New Year in time shall end
Let it be said I’ve played the friend,
Have lived and loved and labored here,
And made of it a Happy Year.

Edgar Guest 1881-1959

	     You’ve Overwhelmed Me          
         By Holly McCullough, Manager,Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill                      
Dear Friends, 
I took some vacation days leading up to the election to volunteer for the Our Library Our Future campaign.
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	I did this because I’ve worked for the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh for 15 years and I can’t love or believe in an organization’s mission more than I do this one.  I’ve witnessed firsthand the ways that libraries change lives.  I’ve also witnessed firsthand the operating support struggles we’ve gone through and the massive cuts to public services that have resulted.  Even with all these experiences, what I witnessed on Tuesday November 8th was simply unprecedented.  The 72% “yes” vote for the library was the definition of community in action and I know it will continue to inspire, humble, and awe me for years to come. 

The Post-Gazette’s Brian O’Neill compared the overwhelming vote for the library with the scene from “It’s a Wonderful Life” when the people of Bedford Falls hear that George is in trouble and turn up in droves at his house with their offered money in hand.  I couldn’t think of a more apt comparison.  The library was in serious trouble, asked for help, and the community eagerly and overwhelmingly responded with yes votes and with money in hand.  This wasn’t charity.  It was a recognition that the library supports and enables the community’s interests and activities for the benefit of all of us.  Unlike George Bailey, I’m not ignorant of the community’s regard for the library, but I was still shocked by the overwhelming nature of that regard and the willingness of the community to put their money where their mouth is.  
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I know that behind those yes votes were hundreds of people who volunteered to gather petition signatures, who attended library rallies, wrote letters to the editor, attended or threw house parties, donated or raised money for the campaign, talked to their neighbors and friends, and placed signs in their windows.  I know that many of those people are the very people who are reading this newsletter right now.  To all of you let me just say thank you.  Soon I’ll be updating everyone on a few positive changes as a result of the additional funding.  I’m sure I’ll also be talking to you about the support needed to achieve the rest of the sustainable funding recommendations (we’re not done yet, folks).  But right now I want to concentrate on gratitude.  Thank you for being so strong and unwavering in your support of public libraries.  Thank you for your consistent and immediate response to every request for help that I’ve made over the years.  Thank you for the trust you’ve shown in me and the rest of the library staff in fulfilling the mission of the library.  I’m moved, inspired,  and overwhelmed by all of your efforts. 

Thank you.

Sincerely, 
Holly McCullough, Manager
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      Debbie
	Babies on Parade

by Rachel Nard and Debbie Priore 

If you are ever sitting in the Squirrel Hill Library on a Thursday morning and hear the gleeful sounds of the rhyme “Acka Backa Soda Cracker”, you can be sure it’s our program for babies and their grownups.  The babies are engaged, having fun, and learning skills that will encourage and support their intellectual and social growth.  
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Rachel

	Baby and Me is a program designed for babies from birth to eighteen months and their adults. This very upbeat and spirited program happens every Thursday at 10:30 and 11:30 in the children’s programming room.  It’s a half-hour filled with rhymes, songs, a book or two, “bounces” and shakers.

Each program starts with a hug as we say the rhyme “Snuggle up Together”.  More rhymes offer a sensory experience for babies’ development.  Then we touch on a literacy skill that young ones need to prepare them for that exciting time in their lives when they are ready to learn how to read.  These early literacy skills are print motivation, print awareness, letter knowledge, narrative skills, phonological awareness and vocabulary (please visit us in the Children’s Room to learn about these skills; we would love to share more with you about literacy and children).

Perhaps the most exciting part of Baby and Me is when we share a book and our more mobile babies gather around for a closer look.  We share a wide variety of age-appropriate books that engage little ones and encourage print motivation.  These books are filled with contrasting illustrations, rhyme schemes, repetition, and just plain fun!  We follow this with a song that relates to the book and reinforces the theme and literacy skill.

In addition to fun books and songs, we also incorporate “bounces” and shakers into Baby and Me on a weekly basis.  Some of our favorite bounces include “Boing Boing Squeak” (complete with a mouse puppet!) and “Grand Old Duke of York”.  When it comes to songs, we get jazzy with “Baby, Baby 1 2 3” and we also sing our old favorites like “The Wheels on the Bus” and “If You’re Happy and You Know It”.  Everyone really starts to move and bounce and jump when we break out our
colorful shaker eggs!  Babies who are walking select their own eggs and everyone has a great time!  That’s when you will hear “Acka Backa Soda Cracker”, and if you want to join in, here are the words:

Acka Backa Soda Cracker, Acka Backa Boo!

Acka Backa Soda Cracker, I Love You!

Acka Backa Soda Cracker, Acka Backa Boo!

Acka Backa Soda Cracker, Up Goes You!
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Art

at the Squirrel Hill Library
Financial Crisis Revitalizes Pittsburgh Friends Groups 

The Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library have been going strong since 1985, advocating, providing informal advice to CLP on neighborhood issues, participating in/supporting CLP-wide initiatives, and fund raising,  During the era of Herb Elish and the Capital Campaign for renovations, we and other Friends groups concentrated mostly on raising funds for our branches.  As part of a renewed effort to engage our communities to fight for sustainable funding, CLP hired a Community Engagement Coordinator, Maggie McFalls, who is working to re-energize the established groups and to start new groups.  Maggie reestablished the Friends Council, where representatives from each Friends group meet for communication, mutual support, and sharing of ideas.  In an effort to support all Friends groups across the system and to advocate for CLP, the Council held its first fundraiser in December.

10,000 Villages Fundraiser a Rousing Success

On December 1 there was a Friends fundraiser at the 10,000 Villages store on Forbes Avenue.  From 6 to 8 PM, the Friends of the Carnegie Library earned $403.52, 15% of the final net sales for the evening.  Maggie McFalls emailed this: “Apparently, this was one of the busiest fundraising nights that the store has had, and we hope to make this an annual Friends fundraiser… Thanks to everyone who helped out and those who came to shop!”  

The local 10,000 Villages shop is one of a network of more than 390 stores nationwide.  It is a nonprofit working to “create opportunities for artisans in developing countries to earn income by bringing their products and stories to our markets through long-term fair trading relationships”.  And they sell a great variety of beautiful and useful items. 
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January:   Jane Ulrich

water colors,acrylics 

February:
Ira Rubin



photos

March:
Edward Yarof


watercolors

Our schedule is full through 2012. 

If you’d like to exhibit after that, contact Marion Damick,

 412-521-3075.
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	BOOK SALE NEWS

by Pat Bender

It was a wonderful fall for book sales!  We no longer have a book inventory that is overrunning the storage room, which was the
	WELCOME, 

NEW MEMBERS 

Sarah Bishop
Gregory Gandenberger
Corey Glickman
Elinor Gold
Ben Hofscher
George and Joan Kolonay 

Dee Ann Mendel
Teddy Porto
Ann M. Ruben
Natalie Rosenbloom
James Wright

Join us for our monthly Friends meetings

Saturdays at 10 am:

January  7
February  4

March  3
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EVERYONE IS WELCOME
	
	motivation for the mini-sales we have been running.  We may have some impromptu sales from time to time, but our focus right now is on the April sale we will hold in the large meeting room.

 

Thanks to Drynda's countless hours in the book room, we now have more space for new donations for our future sales. 

 

We are happy to report that fourth quarter earnings (to 12/13/11) were more than $10,000: $6,000 at our manned sales plus $4,000 credited to us at the customer service cash register.  Our gratitude is boundless.

 

I encourage everyone, members and non-members alike, to provide an e-mail address to SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com to receive notification of future sales and other special events.

Future sales:  April 18-22; mid-July; October 18-21; November 15-18.

P.S. We just received yesterday (12/13) a donation of 25 boxes of marvelous hard covers.  We are still digging into them, but we may find it an opportunity to have our first special event. 

	

	       FROM THE DESK OF 

      AUDREY HINES

       Senior Librarian/Volunteer Coordinator
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Books for Grown-ups

Spencer Tracy: A Life by Dennis Drabelle

Portrait of a complicated man.

Infernal Angels by Loren D. Estleman 
A hard-boiled detective uses his hard-earned experience to solve a Motor City mystery.

The Greater Journey by David McCullough

David McCullough's exploration of 19th-century Americans in Paris.

Movies for Grown-Ups

The Descendants with George Clooney.

A look at a man whose life turns upside-down in middle age.  Clooney may be up for an Oscar for this one.

The Artist
This new black-and-white mostly-silent film is an homage to the era when Hollywood made its uneasy transition from silent to sound.

Hugo

The story of a young boy who unravels a fantastic mystery in a Paris train station.

New and Exciting

Take a look at our paperbacks and books on CD and DVD; we now have a “NEW” sticker that points out the most current materials.

Seniors 2012

The Wise Walk program for spring will move back to the original time slot of Monday at 10 AM for 10 weeks.  The start date is Monday March 5.

Free brochures from the National Institute of Aging are available at Audrey’s desk:

· What’s Your Aging IQ?

· Forgetfulness: Knowing When to Ask for Help

· Skin Care and Aging

· A Guide for Talking with Your Doctor

· Participating in Activities you Enjoy – More Than Just Fun and Games

Stars of Squirrel Hill
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Volunteers, Volunteers, Volunteers

Planning to become a volunteer at the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill?  Talk to Audrey; you will be trained in library procedures by the world’s best trainer – Hirsh Wachs, Senior Volunteer. 
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	NAMM BUSINESS CENTER PROGRAMS

January – March 2012

by Dorothy Kabakeris, Namm Business Center Librarian
All programs are scheduled for Wednesday

from 10:15 AM – 11:00 AM 
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	January 11   Be prepared for tax season

Learn how to organize your most important documents

and hear about current IRS updates that may 

save you time and money.

by Diana Smith, Tax Specialist, IRS

January 18   Reduce stress

with special gentle body movements you can use at work.

Learn exercises that can reduce tension and create more balance

and mental energy throughout your work day.
by Mary Pat Mengato, Unity in Motion


February 15   Insurance 101
Learn about different types of insurance and which kind of

coverage makes sense for your life and goals.
By J. Victor Conrad, CPA, Partner, Pinnacle Financial Strategies

March 21   Ten quick fixes for everyday grammar blunders

Like it or not, we are judged every day by how we communicate in our 

writing and speaking.. Is that judgment getting in the way of your progress?

Does it affect how you communicate with others?  Be mindful of the message

behind your message and learn how to be confident in your speaking and writing with certain essential lessons.

by Sydnee Bagovich, MBA, The Grammar Nerd
	A SCORE counselor is on site to advise small business startups the first Monday of every month:

10:00 AM – 1:00 PM.


The Squirrel Hill Adult Book Discussion Group 
(
Thursday, Jan 26, 1 PM

The Man Who Loved Books 

Too Much: 

the true story of a thief, a detective, and a world of literary obsession

by Allison Hoover Bartlett, 2009

Thursday, Feb 23, 1 PM

The Immortal Life 

of Henrietta Lacks

by Rebecca Skloot, 2010

 Thursday, Mar 22, 1 PM

Five People You Meet in Heaven

by Mitch Albom, 2003



	Politics is the art of looking for trouble,

finding it everywhere,
diagnosing it incorrectly,
and applying the wrong remedies.

Groucho Marx  1890-1977  


	IMHO
by Margie Spenser, newsletter tech staff

Since Pat Bender now chairs the Book Sale Committee, my column is being changed.  I’ll be expounding on all sorts of topics that “In My Humble Opinion”
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	 may be of interest to folks who love books, or reading, or libraries. Thanks, Pat! 

Over the years, I’ve come to appreciate one of the secrets parents seldom reveal -- one of the best reasons for having children is that you get to enjoy the many splendid books and movies that are created especially for them, and nobody looks askance at you.  My kid is older than I am at this point (and you can’t make me say otherwise), but by now I’m so fond of children’s books that I no longer care what people think.

IMHO, many picture books are great art.  “Miss Erin” Scioli reviewed 3 new ones in the Post Gazette on October 11 (see  www.post-gazette.com/pg/11284/1181132-44-0.stm).  I haven't read the books (yet), but the review itself is a delight.

Want to really understand an event, a science, any field of adult endeavor?  Read a kids’ book about it.  I favor  those written for ages 8 thru 12.  The author doesn’t assume I know anything  about the subject but I learn a lot.  Kids books are well organized, building a firm foundation for learning more.  Or not (my usual choice).

I could go on for pages, but I had to surrender the rest of my space to more important stuff.  I’ll have lots more about books for young people in future editions, with info on my favorite writers. 

The search committee for the Library Director has made a perfect choice.  Mary Frances Cooper is not only a tremendously talented librarian and administrator, but she’s really nice.  Of course, librarians are the nicest people I know.  IMHO.
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	Film, 

      Fiction,                          Fun 
by Mark Russell,

Librarian
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	Local Author

CMU Professor of Art History Writes Bird in Flight: Memoir of a Survivor and a Scholar
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	BIRD IN FLIGHT is the story of Edith Balas, a self-described “professional survivor”. In 1944 her almost idyllic childhood in the Transylvanian* city of Cluj was shattered when Germany occupied Hungary* and her family was deported to the death camp at Auschwitz.  Miraculously, she survived the horror of Auschwitz, the slave labor camp at Unterlϋss, and Bergen-Belsen.  After returning to Cluj, she married Egon Balas, a promising young diplomat, and their future seemed bright – until 1952, when her husband, having fallen from favor with Romania’s* Communist regime, was arrested and disappeared for over two years.  Edith herself became persona non grata.  Although her husband was eventually released, their prospects in Romania were dim.  After years of struggle and disappointment, they finally succeeded in emigrating to the United States.  Since then, Egon has become a celebrated mathematician and Edith a respected art historian, best known 

	Film, Fiction, and Fun is a special series presented at the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill that explores the relationship between films and the novels that inspired them. Attendees are encouraged to read a monthly fiction selection, and then join CCAC’s Jeanne Bergad for a screening of the film and discussion to follow.

January 19th’s title is The Pianist, by Wladyslaw Szpilman. Szpilman, a pianist, composer, and author, wrote this memoir about his life in Warsaw and his struggles to survive the Holocaust.  He originally published the book in 1945 as Smierc Miasta (“Death of a City”), but it was suppressed by Poland’s Stalinist authorities.  The book gained international fame when it was republished in several languages by Szpilman’s son Andrzej in 1998, including in English as The Pianist.  The 2002 film version won the prestigious Palme d’Or at the Cannes film festival.  Adrien Brody, the star, won an Oscar for his performance.  Director Roman Polanski received one as well, although he was unable to accept it due to his fugitive status.  

February 16th’s book is The Secret Life of Bees, by Sue Monk Kidd.  Set in South Carolina in the 1960’s, it follows the path of Lily Owens, a 14-year-old girl who lost her mother at a young 
	

	age and has a difficult relationship with her father.  When Lily’s sole ally, her housekeeper Rosaleen, has an altercation with local racists, the two escape to a bee farm run by the benevolent Boatwright sisters.  The 2008 film starred Dakota Fanning as Lily, Jennifer Hudson as Rosaleen, and Queen Latifah, Alicia Keys, and Sophie Okonedo as the Boatwright sisters. 

March 15th’s selection is Sarah’s Key, by Tatiana de Rosnay.  In de Rosnay’s first English language novel, an American born French journalist investigates the 1942 Velodrome d’Hiver roundups of Jewish families in Paris, and discovers elements in her own life that are connected to the history of this event.  As she delves deeper, she uncovers the story of Sarah Starzynski, a young girl who struggles to save herself and her brother from being rounded up and transported to Auschwitz.  The 2010 film version was directed by Gilles Paquet-Brenner and starred Kristen Scott Thomas.

Film, Fiction, Fun
third Thursday of the month 

from 1 to 4 p.m.
  
led by
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Jeanne

Bergad

January 19   The Pianist 

by Wladyslaw Szpilman 

February 16   The Secret Life of Bees

by Sue Monk Kidd

March 18   Sarah’s Key 

by Tatiana de Rosnay
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	          5 8 01 Forbes Avenue 

Pittsburgh, PA 15217
Adult Services: 412-422-9650

Children's Services: 412-422-9841

Fax: 412-422-5811

www.carnegielibrary.org/clp/sq

    Is your Friends Membership

   up to date?  If the date is before 

    01/12,  you need to renew.   

    Use the  form below.   

If your email code is “I” or blank,

please send us a valid email address at friends@pittsburghusedbooks.com.
	ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
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 «exptext»
 «expdate»
 email code: «em»
«first» «last»
«addr»
15217 IF  <> " " "Pittsburgh, PA" " " 
Pittsburgh, PA
 «zip»

 MERGEFIELD zip4 «zip4»
your donation is tax deductible as a charitable contribution 


	


 It’s still possible to be a cockeyed optimist these days – you just have to be a little more cockeyed.    Robert Brault     
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	Nationwide Search for Next Library Director Ends


	Make checks payable to:
Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library
and mail to:

Allison Marciszyn

1914 Murray Avenue, #24

Pittsburgh, PA 15217

SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com
 Check one box:



   FORMCHECKBOX 
  New Member   FORMCHECKBOX 
  Renewal

Check one or two boxes:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  $5.00        FORMCHECKBOX 
  $10.00     FORMCHECKBOX 
  $15.00

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  $25.00      FORMCHECKBOX 
  $50.00     FORMCHECKBOX 
 Other ____

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  DONOR (first year is free, but we gladly  
                       accept donations.)

Name:___________________________________


     (Last)
                                 (First)    

Address: _________________________________

City/State: __________________Zip: __________

Phone(s): ___________________Date: _________

E-mail address: ____________________________

Please check all activities you can help with:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Periodic Book Sales
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Library Advocacy

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Sorting Used Books
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Gardening

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Adopt-a-Shelf Program
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Newsletter 

 COMMENTS________________________


	Deputy Director Since 2008 Chosen Over 40 Candidates

On December 13, the Board of Trustees of the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh unanimously and enthusiastically chose Mary Frances Cooper, MLS, as the 11th
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	Respected Library Professional
Uniquely Qualified for CLP

After two Directors from “outside”, the    
 Pittsburgh libraries will again be led by 
 a librarian.  Ms. Cooper has worked in all facets of library service, with exper-
	

	Director in the 116-year history of the Library. She will assume her new post as President and Director on January 1, 2012. 

During the search for its new President and Director, the Library was assisted by a national executive search firm, which networked with more than 375 professionals representing the library and business communities. A 12-person committee, comprising Library trustees and staff, recommended Ms. Cooper’s selection to the full board after a comprehensive process that included conversations with staff, Friends Groups and stakeholders, the review of more than 40 formal applicants, reference and credential evaluations and an extensive interview process. 

Lou Testoni, Chair of the Library’s Board of Trustees,  said Ms. Cooper “will help catapult Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh into the next chapter of its history… as we begin to plan strategically for the future”  and the increasingly important role of libraries in society.  

  
	ience in the operations of urban public libraries including New York, NY; Minneapolis, MN; and Louisville, KY. At CLP she oversees Main and Neighborhood Library Services, Youth Services, Teen Services, and Volunteer Services.  She has also served as President of the Electronic Information Network (EIN) board, guiding improvements in library technology services throughout the county.

“This is a very exciting time for public libraries and for Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh.” said  Ms. Cooper.  “Libraries around the country are re-thinking services based upon the increasing role of technology and ever-evolving work and community environments.  At the same time the people have not changed fundamentally; children still need story time and summer reading programs, teens need reading material to help them understand themselves and their world, and adults need assistance with everything from basic job search strategies to sophisticated research.  I understand and embrace the challenge of balancing all these competing forces in order to best serve the people of Pittsburgh.”
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VICTORY PARTY!!


volunteers enjoy waiting for the election returns together at the main library in Oakland





Free Tax Services��Once again the Library will partner with IRS-trained AARP Volunteers to offer free tax services to the public. 





Tax service will start in February and


 end on April 15, 2012. �


Tuesdays & Thursdays (Noon – 3:00 PM) 


and Saturdays (10:00 AM – 3:00 PM)





Registration will begin January 17, 2012, the day after Martin Luther King Day. 


Register by calling the Library at 412-422-9650 or asking a librarian.  





� The library also has available all the popular federal, state, and city tax forms.














For more information about all the CLP  � Friends groups go to www.carnegielibrary.org/friends





Puppets on Parade








The most valuable thing you can make is a mistake –


You can’t learn anything from being perfect.


                                                                      Anthony Osborne  1939-2003                                       














The only  way to do all the things you’d like to do is to read.                                                     


                                  Tom Clancy  1947-
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Sign up for the free electronic Namm Business Center newsletter, which announces the business programs 


in Squirrel Hill & lists new business books: www.carnegielibrary.org/locations/squirrelhill/namm/

















The only  way to do all the things you’d like


to do is to read.


                                                        Tom Clancy  1947-





�


Bird in Space


(aka Bird in Flight)





for her illuminating insights into the work of both Michelangelo and Constantin Brancusi.  Despite the hardships she has endured (including five bouts of breast cancer) her story is ultimately one of hope and triumph, a valuable lesson in how a person can be brought low by fate, yet go on living – and winning.  “Bird in Flight,”  she says, “the title of my memoir, was inspired by Brancusi’s famous sculpture, which I consider emblematic of my life.” 





Edith Balas' main areas of interest are modern art (1890-1960), painting and sculpture, and the art of the Italian Renaissance. She has published many articles in the United States, Holland, Hungary, Romania, Italy, and France. In addition to her memoir, she has published eight books, including two on Brancusi and two on Michelangelo.  Dr. Balas curated an exhibition In 2003 at the Frick Art Museum, and several others in Pittsburgh, Paris, New York and Budapest.  She has been teaching at Carnegie Mellon since 1977, and is also an Adjunct Professor of History of Art and Architecture at the University of Pittsburgh.  She earned an M.A. in Philosophy in Bucharest in 1952








and two degrees from the University of Pittsburgh: an M.A. in History of Arts in 1970 and her Ph.D. in 1973.





Edith and Egon Balas live in Squirrel Hill where they like to take long walks.  Edith swims at the JCC, entertains friends and family, works on her next book, and teaches.  They have two daughters and three grandsons; at semester break the entire family will take a vacation in Martinique, a family tradition.

















�





*Transylvania is a large region in Eastern Europe that has a long history of conflicts and alliances that have “moved” it many times.  When Edith was born it was part of Romania; from 1940 to 1946 it was Hungarian, then it was  back in Romania again.  Many of us know it best as the home of the fictional Dracula. 
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 For many more exciting details, see the entire press � release at  www.clp/about/pressroom/ 2011/ NewDirec


 torMFCooper.pdf.
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